
Faith United Methodist Church       February 2023 

      Focus on Faith        

Sunday Services  

 Worship Service, 9:30 a.m. 

 Sunday School, 10:30 a.m. 

Events This Month 
 Feb. 1 Faith Fellowship Meeting 

 Feb. 11 Old Bethel Food Pantry 

 Feb. 14 Faith Family Night 

 Feb. 19 Penny Raiders 

 Feb. 22 Ash Wednesday Services 

  

Pastor Matthew Phipps 

Cell: 216-906-9741 

Office:  317-898-2204 

Faith United Methodist Church 

9031 E 16th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46229 
Phone: 317-898-2204    

Email: faithumc16@sbcglobal.net 
Website: faithumc16.org   

Facebook: Public: faithumc1965    Private: “Faith”book:-] 

Church Office Hours 

Tues.—Thurs. 9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. 

Tuesdays  

Women’s Bible Study, 10:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays 
Choir Practice, 6:30 p.m. 

Saturdays 
Zumba, 10:00 a.m. 

During inclement weather, check 
Channel 13 or “Faith”book:-]  

for any closings 

“Reaching out with the love of God to our neighbors through worship, prayer, hospitality, and service.” 

Faith, 
Hope and Love 

Love 
But the Greatest 

of these  is 

1 Corinthians 13:13 

This Lent, take time to pray, fast (it doesn't 
have to be food; technology is another option), 
and consider how you can take your place 
prophetically in your community, and spheres 
of influence.  



February Anniversaries 

February 7   
Cherilyn & Matt Eby 

February 15   
Matt & Kim Spencer 

February Birthdays  

 Feb. 4 Brad Cameron 

 Feb. 4 Alison Pitzer 

 Feb. 7 Madison Harlan 

 Feb. 8 Tom Bradley 

 Feb. 10 Pam Pedigo 

 Feb. 10 Eddie Santiago 

 Feb. 13 Dana Oakes 

 Feb. 22 Charlotte King 

 Feb. 22 Gil Ryan 

 Feb. 27 Carol McCauley 

Faith 2023 Ad-Board Members 
Administrative Council ........................................Kim Spencer 

     Co-chair ........................................................... Sherman Pitzer 

Recording Secretary ...................................... Cameron Pitzer 

Pastor/Chair of Nominations ................... Matthew Phipps 

Lay Leader .................................................................. Ed Santiago 

Conference Member ................................................ Pat Garrity 

Treasurer .................................................................. Tom Bradley 

Finance Co-Chair ...................................................... Todd Habig 

Finance Co-Chair ..................................................... Pam Pedigo 

Trustee Co-Chair ........................................................ Rick Davis 

Trustee Co-Chair ...................................................... Doug Corey 

Staff Parish Relations Co-Chair ........  Lori Kaufman-Flora 

    SPR Co-Chair ..............................................Amanda Santiago 

Mission Chair  ............................................................... Rick Koch 

The following will report to the Adm. Board. 

 Faith Fellowship Committee Worship Committee 

 UWF  Dora Circle Mission Committee 

Thoughts Between Coffees 

From SecretaryΔs Desk 

Dora Circle  
We will not meet in February.  Please give your  

Self-Denial Offering to Jodi or mail it. 

Faith Family Night 

Looking for a fun way to celebrate 
Valentine's Day this year?  We 
have the answer!  Tuesday, Feb-
ruary 14, we will hold our next 
Family Night!  Hearts and flowers 
will abound as we gather to enjoy 
our fellowship.  To change things 
up, we are going to have a PIZZA 
NIGHT.  So we are asking every-
one to bring a salad or des-
sert only.  AND - it will be super 
important to include your name 
on the signup sheet in the nar-
thex, so we know how many pizzas to order.  Din-
ner will be served at 6:00 sharp.  Come and share 
the love with your Faith Family on Valentine's Day! 

Ash Wednesday 

There will be two opportunities for 
you to reflect, be, and breathe this 

Ash Wednesday, February 22nd. You can worship 
at Faith, 12:30 p.m. or, you can worship at Old 
Bethel, 7p.m. We hope you can join us at one of 
these services, and receive the implementation of 
Ashes.  

A big shout out to those in the Ladies Bible Study 
who stayed for a couple hours to help the office 
with a big mailing.  Your help is SO appreciated. 



Happy are we 
 when our treasures cannot be quantified. 
Happy are we 
 when our knowledge is tempered by mystery. 
Happy are we 
 when our pain is held in the balm of love. 
Happy are we 
 when our delight comes from beyond ourselves. 
~ written by Katherine Hawker 
 
Family of Faith, 

Last month we explored the Beatitudes. The Beati-
tudes are part of Jesus' longest recorded sermon, 
The Sermon on the Mount. We live in an upside 
down world, where often the rich are celebrated 
and the poor are mistreated. That reality is not the 

Kingdom. Indeed, throughout 
the Old Testament, the proph-
ets call out the injustice of the 
mistreatment of the poor. Je-
sus continued to be the 
mouthpiece for those who 
were mistreated because of 
their socioeconomic standing, 
gender, or physical/spiritual 
challenges. It is fair to say that 

when prophetic voices speak in the scriptures, 
those voices center their words (often) on the val-
ue of community, and treating all with equality, 
justice, and love.  
 
Where are the prophetic voices in our time commu-
nities?     
 

I firmly believe, as we begin this Lenten season at 
the end of this month, that we need a prophetic 
movement in our city and land. Now, don't confuse 
this desire with a hope for some charismatic move-
ment, that is not what we need. We need the 
prophets.  
 

We need prophets like Amos: 
But let justice roll on like a river, righteousness like 
a never-failing stream!  Amos 5:24 

We need prophets like Micah:  
He has shown you, O mortal, what is good. 
  And what does the Lord require of you? 
To act justly and to love mercy 
  and to walk humbly with your God.   Micah 6:8 
 

We need prophets like Isaiah: 
Is not this the kind of fasting I have chosen: 
to loose the chains of injustice 
 and untie the cords of the yoke, 
to set the oppressed free 
 and break every yoke? 
 Is it not to share your food with the hungry 
 and to provide the poor wanderer with shelter— 
when you see the naked, to clothe them.  
Isaiah 58:6-7a 
 

We need prophets like you: 
That's right.  You have a God-breathed prophetic 
voice inside of you, confirmed in the waters of your 
baptism. You become a prophet to your community 
when you challenge systems/actions of oppres-
sion, evil, and injustice in whatever forms they pre-
sent themselves. 

This Lent, take time to pray, fast (it doesn't have to 
be food; technology is another option), and consid-
er how you can take your place prophetically in 
your community and spheres of influence.  

The same Spirit that came at Pentecost is here 
now, within us, and within the community. You 
have a voice. You have love. You are not alone. To-
gether, we are the body of Christ. Together, we are 
the salt and light to the world.  

Have a blessed Lent!  

February 2023 

eflections  

Pastor Matthew  

...the value of 

community, 

and treating 

all with equal-

ity, justice, 

and love. 



February 2023 

Move It For Missions—Zumba 

Feeling a little blah after the holidays?  Need to get 
moving again? We have the answer! As the name 
states, we offer Zumba to help bring in funds and 
items for some of the groups we support.  So, re-
member to bring $5 and/or an item for the food 
pantry.  Come have fun with us.  All welcome! 

Focus on Missions 

Food Pantry Volunteers 
We now have our own Saturday that we are re-
sponsible for at the pantry as Faith UMC. That 
means we will need lots of workers.  Thanks to 
those who volunteered in January.  Our time each 
month will be the 2nd Saturday from 8 a.m.-1 p.m.  
Our next turn is February 11.  Please sign up on 
signup sheet in Narthex or go to:  
www.signupgenius.com/go/9040445a5aa23a6f58
-Saturday.  

Rock the Socks 
We will continue collecting socks for Fletcher Place 
all year long. The collection sock box is in the nar-
thex.  Thank you again for the loving generosity 
you always show! 

Water Step Shoes 
And, if we are going to talk about socks we might as 
well mention shoes.  Our church has been partici-
pating in the WaterStep Project by collecting all 
types of gently used shoes over the past several 
years. Here’s how they help: 

 This is the story of Pastor Emmanuel Olupot, 
whose family lives in Uganda. Emmanuel’s twelve-
year-old daughter has a pen pal in the US. In the 
midst of their correspondence, she mentioned that 
people were sick all the time in her community and 
she wished she could help them. There are 500 
people in their community and all of them need a 
safe source of water. The water they currently had 
available to them was contaminated, it was stag-
nant, it came from a watering hole shared with ani-
mals, it was making them sick and there were no 
alternatives. That’s all it took, and soon the two 
girls were making plans to bring WaterStep’s 
equipment and training to Uganda. Being an en-
couraging father, Emmanuel began to make plans 
for the soon to be water project, really not expect-
ing the impact it would have on his community. 

 The two girls and their families finally met in 
Uganda, purchased a huge tank to store the water 
and set up the WaterStep equipment. They taught 
Emmanuel how to use it, they taught health educa-
tion, they drank the clean, safe water that was be-
ing produced, and the local people observed what 
was going on. Soon, not only were the 500 people 
from the village lined up to get safe water, but oth-
er neighboring villages were arriving as well. Over 
3,000 people were coming to Emmanuel’s village to 
get water for their families. It was time to expand. 

 To date, Emmanuel has traveled to WaterStep’s 
storehouse in Nairobi twice to pick up more equip-
ment, enough for five additional villages. He has 
traveled to surrounding communities, looked at 
their water sources, determined their needs, dug 
boreholes if needed, set up WaterStep’s equipment, 
taught good hygiene habits, taught about the im-
portance of using bleach to disinfect surfaces.  

 Lives are being changed, communities are 
healthier and hope is restored — from your old 
shoes. 

 

Recycle Caps and Lids 
Even though 4-H doesn't meet during the winter, 
Bailey is still collect caps and lids for their buddy 
bench for her 4-H Hancock County Alpaca Club.  
They have collected about 8 black bags worth thus 
far.  That’s approximately 170 lbs. worth.   

Although meetings don’t start until March, Bailey is 
excited and ready to start a new year with “Blue,” 
her alpaca. 

Thank you for all your continued help and support 
in her community project.  The alpaca 
group will be happy to have a bench. 

Note:  Please be sure the caps and lids 
you are giving have the recycle mark on 
them. 

Guess how many hats, scarves, and gloves 
were collected at Christmas? 
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